The Capel Chronicle

To keep you updated in between Newsletters

\$3.85

Monday 15 August, 2016

Straight from the Desk

2016 Members Survey

This year's Members Survey has finished and I thank each and every one of you that submitted a response. This will certainly go a long way to setting up the new 2017 – 2020 Busi-

In all we had 117 respondents to the survey which resulted in 2,631 total responses.

The collation process has now begun and the positivity coming out of the responses is immense. In life we cannot please everyone but at Capel Golf Club we are giving it a fair nudge with only 22 negative responses 3. which equates to .83% of the total responses, a fantastic result.

Some of the responses from the question regarding the improvement of communication centred around the emails, and more importantly, more frequent. There was also some suggestions of more GM updates. This has led to this new initiative, The Capel Chronicle, which will come out every second month, alternate to the Newsletter. This will be a 1-pager on what is happening around the Club and any important notices. I hope you enjoy it.

Once the compilation of results of the survey has been completed I will then present the results to the Board and then follow up with presentations to members at Competition announcements.

Working Bee

On Sunday 2 October, the course will be shut for the coring of the greens. This will be a perfect opportunity for a working bee in the Clubhouse. Linda and myself have been talking about different jobs that need to be done and we think this is the best time.

are as follows;

- Painting of the function room
- Sanding of the function room
- Staining of the function room floor
- Painting of the Mens changeroom (which is being prepared at the moment).
- 5. Clean out of the Club storeroom near the piano.

There will be more jobs to be added to the list. More information will come out about this in the future so please stay tuned. More importantly, KEEP THIS DATE FREE IF YOU CAN.

Upcoming Fundraiser

Newton Moore Senior High School are holding a Fundraiser here at the Club on Saturday 3 September. The school is raising funds to send students on a Tour of Japan later this year.

The fundraiser is a Texas Hold 'em Poker Tournament and limited seating for 50 players.

If you are interested then please contact the Accounts Office at Newton Moore SHS on 9722 2419.

Championship Month

Some of the jobs we are looking at August is Championship Month at Capel Golf Club with the Ladies Club Champs, Mens Fours Champs and the Mixed 4s Champs all this month.

> Ladies 4s and the Mens Club Champs are in September so it is a busy time.

Good luck to everyone.

Carpet Hotline Capel 3000

We are trying something new this year with Member entries for the Capel 3000. There is a spreadsheet on the bar where Members who are looking to play in this year's event can enter on that form.

The form has all the details you need as well as the cost and we are also saving trees in the process.

Carpet Hotline, Murray and Leigh Price, were the lucky winners of the naming rights for this event in this year's Sponsorship raffle.